Minutes from the Arthur Walker Association Meeting on October 5, 2023
6:30 p.m.-7:10 p.m. on Zoom

1. I received 2 emails from members indicating their interest to run for a position in the association.
Tim Kelley is interested in the office of president.

Kim Andrews is interested in the treasurer's position.

Barbara Gula is interested in the secretary's position.

Dave Munchbach was nominated at our meeting at the summer picnic, so he will be included on the ballot as well.

2. There was some discussion on whether voting should be open to just the dues-paying members or to all members.
We are not able to locate any information or Association bylaws on this subject, so it was agreed upon that we will have
a vote on this subject first. | will attach information on voting at the bottom of this email. After one week | will close
this vote and will send out the ballot for officer positions.

3. Denise Crapo and Tim Kelley have agreed to co-chair the picnic committee.

4. The conditions of the roads were discussed. David Salant offered to look into options and possibly get some prices.
Tim Kelley contacted Robert Childs Inc. a few years ago and he received a quote of $22,000 to repave Robert Arthur. It
was suggested to contact the Dennis town manager to find out what it would cost for the town to take over the road
and cover the costs of repairing it. If this happens the abutters of the road would be responsible for the cost. Kim
Andrews offered to reach out and get a quote for the cost of repaving Robert Arthur.

5. The improvements on the ramp at the beach end of Olivia Walker held up well this summer. Currently, the ramp is in
the water at high tide. Replacing the ramp with stairs is a project that has been discussed and voted on. We will discuss

the next steps in this project at a future meeting.

6. Some work was done on the path at the end of Nathalie Saywad, but the stairs definitely need attention. This will be
discussed at a future meeting.

7. Speed bumps are privately owned. The association does not own any speed bumps.

8. The meeting ended at 7:10.

Once | send this email out, the voting will open for this one question. Please reply to this email with your vote on this
one question.

As a member of the Arthur Walker Association, do you feel that every household should have a vote regardless of
whether they pay their dues, or do you feel that only dues-paying households should have a vote?

The voting will close next Wednesday, October 11th. Based on the result of this vote | will be sending out the ballot for
officers for the 2024 year.

Respectfully Submitted,
Barbara Gula



